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Farewell 
Sadly the Association will lose two exemplary members of the Executive Council in the near 
future. The current President, Doug Sockhill, is retiring from Wilmar and the Executive Council in 
September, so did not stand for re-election. Doug has provided sage advice and strong leadership 
since joining the Executive in March 2014, and will be sadly missed. We wish him a long, happy 
and satisfying retirement. 
 
Phil Carter, who has been an executive Councillor since December 2009, will also leave Holcim and 
the Executive Council in September. Phil has always provided the Council with excellent insights 
and a rational and balanced view on every issue. Phil’s financial acumen has also assisted the 
Association greatly, and we are also saddened to lose him. We wish him and his family well in 
whatever new endeavours they undertake. 
 

Elections 
The term of the current Executive Council expires in September 2017, so in June 2017 the 
Australian Electoral Commission called for nominations for the Council. After the first round of 
nominations Graeme Forbes from Holcim was elected as Vice President, but the positions of 
President and Treasurers were vacant. 
 
The Australian Electoral Commission agreed to call a second election which has resulted in four 
new candidates nominating for the following positions: 
Treasurer: (1 vacancy)    Cameron Dodson, Holcim QLD 
Executive Councillors (2 vacancies):  Wayne Gonsalves, Holcim WA 
      Bill Love, CSR VIC 
      Steven Postma, Wilmar QLD 
 
Ballot papers for the second election will be issued on 1st September 2017. 
 
The members who are elected from the candidates above will join the following members on the 
Executive Council: 
Vice President:    Graeme Forbes, Holcim NSW 
Secretary:     Gary Swan, Wilmar NSW 
Executive Councillors:   Don McArthur, CSR NSW 

Max Priebe, Holcim NSW 
 

 

** Please place a copy of this Member Update on your Notice Board at work ** 
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